
Minutes: 2-7-25    Meeting began at: 12:30pm   34 present 
Welcome: Mike Davidson; Recognize Jane Schott from the IHSAA; Recognize Jay White- Official of the Year 
Introductions: All Coaches    
Minutes from December Meeting: December Minutes can be found online; Motion to Approve- Paige Brunner, second Terry Lakes  
Financial Report- Last year our expenses exceeded our revenue by $5,000 at the clinic.  Estimates for this year are $81,000 in 
revenue and $47,000 in expenses- this will help fund other activities.  Last year we spent $30,000 on the All-Star Meet, we spent 
$7,000 on cross country All-Star Meet.  We still need to fundraise to cover some of the costs of the Track All-Star Meet.   
Motion to accept Financial Report- Bob Potter; Second- Jared Turner  
Midwest Meet Information: We are at Marion and are going to stay overnight and have our banquet all at Marion.  We need to fill 
out the staff on the girls’ side of the All-Star Teams.  Funding is important to continue making the meet happen. 
HSR Finals- March 29th at the Fall Creek Pavilion at the State Fairgrounds, with large schools in the morning and small schools in the 
evening.  Seating is much better this year at FCP.  We just signed a five-year contract with the Fairgrounds and ISC Sports Network.  
The meet will be livestreamed for free.  Spectator ticket link will be on the HSR site.  Athletic Annex is our main sponsor, along with 
one other potential mani sponsor.  School name should be easier to discern in the results.  We will have an extra official at pole vault 
and will reduce warm-up time and number of competitors to hopefully finish before the final relay is completed. Each team will 
receive an “HSR” baton at the meet.  Spread the word about the meet by sharing the website.   
Membership and Technology: We had over 720 registered for the clinic and approximately about 613 people have shown up at the 
clinic.  Julie Alano is making some lists of tasks that other people can take over.  Hopefully, committee members can upload things 
themselves on the website.  Huge thanks to everyone who helped make the clinic a reality.   
New Business: Vice President Election: Jared Turner is a unanimous selection to be the next Vice President of the IATCCC.   
 
Meeting adjourned: at 12:55pm  Motioned to adjourn by Bob Potter, 2nd by Matt Toothman 
 
 


